RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

 DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES 

AUGUST 9, 2006

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the lobby on August 9, 2006.  Meeting was called to order by Mr. Coffey at 2:40.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Traci Gillock, Helene Harris, Chris Kirkwood, Antonio Menendez, Mark Adams, Beth Heath and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

Mr. Coffey welcomed the new members:  Traci Gillock, teacher and Beth Heath, parent.

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

The council recognized the following visitors: Jennifer Wiseman, Ann Wilkie and Rene’e Johnson.

TITLE I BUDGET APPROVAL

Ann Wilkie presented the Title I budget to the committee, as attached.  There is only $976 after salaries.  Parent involvement must use 1%, which is $640.  The balance was divided evenly between Instructional Materials and Professional Development ($168.00 each).  Mr. Adams made a motion to approve the Title I budget as presented.  Ms. Kirkwood seconded the motion.  Motion passed by consensus.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The council reviewed the minutes of the May 10 meeting.  Ms. Harris made a motion to approve the minutes. Mr. Menendez seconded the motion. Motion carried by consensus.

FINANCIAL REPORT

Financial Reports for May, June and July were reviewed by the committee.  The committee also reviewed the Annual Financial Report for 05-06.

ACCIDENT REPORTS

There were no student accidents for the first two weeks of school.  However, a grandparent sprained her ankle when picking up a student from the SACC program.

05-06 ANNUAL REPORT

The committee reviewed the draft of the Annual Report and made minor corrections.  Ms. Harris made a motion to approve the revised draft.  Ms. Heath seconded the motion.

OTHER BUSINESS

· An ad-hoc meeting was held in June to hire new personnel:  Kelly Foster, 5th; Terra Lyerla, 4th; Phyllis Crabtree, Resource; David Hughes, Special Ed.  Mr. Adams made a motion to approve the personnel hires.  Mr. Menendez seconded the motion.  Motion passed by consensus.

· A new teacher will be necessary.  Our enrollment has reached 415 so far.  This will give an equivalent of ½ teacher’s position.  This will have to be a split class, and we will probably have to create another split class.  Turnover rate at Rineyville is high, and because of the imminent influx of BRAC families and the new housing construction, we expect enrollment to continue to increase.

· Family Fun Night.  Because of construction, we will combine the 9/11 ceremony and the Family Fun Night on Sep 11 at the Community Park.  We will ask families to bring lawn chairs/blankets, and we will try to get tent rental donations in case of inclement weather.

· Mr. Adams stated that as a parent, he would like to get the traffic problem under better control in the mornings between 7:00 and 7:45.  The intersection of 220 and Rineyville School Road is very busy and dangerous, and we are in need of either a traffic control policeman or at least a turning lane at the end of Rineyville School Road.

· Time and date of SBDM meetings were discussed.  Wednesday is bad because of a need for faculty meetings.  However, because of conflicts with Academic Team, it is the only day that the meeting can be held.  Therefore, time will be changed to 3:00 so that faculty meetings can still be held. 

AGENDA FOR SEPTEMBER  2006 MEETING:

I. CALL TO ORDER

II. RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

III. COMMITTEE REPORTS

IV. APPROVAL OF MINUTES                         

V. FINANCIAL REPORTS

VI. ACCIDENT REPORTS


VII. OTHER BUSINESS

VIII. AGENDA FOR NEXT MEETING

IX. ADJOURNMENT

ADJOURNMENT

Ms. Harris made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Gillock seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.  Meeting adjourned at 4:15.

.
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Billy Coffey, Chairperson        Date                       Cathy Yates, Secretary       Date
